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< 300 > 
Thanks Mike. Always loved hearing Michael Chenoweth sing, appreciate very 
much a…, that great song. It’s been a favorite hymn of mine for many years 
and a… I’ve sung it privately many times just because of the wonder of 
God’s love and life that is a…, so effective and it is because of the love 
of God that any of us ever get a second chance in life and so I’m glad you 
backed that up and started again, that was great and you did a super job 
tonight. So thanks, Michael, for doin that and a…, for just singing to us 
about the greatest love in all the world. You know that word, the word 
love is a word that is so used, over used, misused, abused in our world 
and in our culture and last week we started talking together about Facing 
Relationships With Reality and contrasting what the Bible has to say and 
to teach on the subject of real relationships, with all the reality TV 
relationships we’ve been seeing and we spent some time talking about that 
and ultimately zeroed in on our text in 1st Peter chapter 3, talking about 
what Real Beauty is, according to the Word of God. But tonight I want us 
to talk about what the Bible says about the subject of Real Love. Real 
love, what is love? 
 
Well, a group of 4 to 8 year olds were asked that question. What is love? 
And this is how they responded. 
 
One a…, little child said: Love is when a girl puts on perfume and a boy 
puts on shaving cologne and they go out and smell each other. [laughs] 
 
Somebody else said: Love is when you go out to eat and give somebody most 
of your French fries without making them give you any of theirs. 
 
Another child said: Love is when you tell a guy you like his shirt and 
then he wears it everyday. 
 
And then a child said: Love is when Mommy gives Daddy the best piece of 
chicken. 
 
Somebody said “Amen” I heard that over there. 
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And then: Love is when your puppy licks your face even after you left him 
alone all day. 
 
And then I love this: Love, it’s what makes you smile even when you’re 
tired. 
 
Love is what makes you smile even when you’re tired. 
 
Well, the group of 4 to 8 year olds have some a…, wonderful perspective on 
the subject of love. But obviously, regardless of who we talk to or what 
perspective we take, the most important perspective on the subject of love 
is what God has to say about the subject in His Word, because His very 
nature is love and He is the author of everything that we know to be good, 
to be true, to be in essence real love. Now, I know that a…, for those of 
you who were with us last fall, we spend time talking together about 
searching for love in all the right places and actually did an entire 
series talking about the subject of love in 1st Corinthians chapter 13. But 
as I looked at the issue of facing relationships with reality I didn’t see 
how I could get beyond the subject of love and dealing with love, now 
you’re gonna find it interesting that nowhere in the text that we’re 
reading tonight do you read the word love. There is a brief reference to 
the subject of love down in 1st Peter chapter 3 in verse 8 where there 
Peter says that we are to love out brothers but even there the word that 
is used is a word that is the word a…, “phileos” in the Greek, 
Philadelphia, brotherly love; it’s not the kind of love that we talk about 
when we talk about the intimacy of love for God, with God, God’s love for 
us or the kind of love that the Bible does talk about in other places when 
it talks about the subject of loving one another. However, at the same 
time, since this text is specifically dealing with the subject of a 
husband / wife relationship I want us to read this passage of Scripture 
and then I want us to connect it to parallel passages of Scripture that 
will ultimately be of benefit to us. So let’s begin reading 1st Peter 
chapter 3, verse 1: 
 
1Likewise, you wives, be submissive to your own husbands, that even if some 
do not obey the word, they, without a word may be won by the conduct of 
their wives, 2when they observe your chaste conduct accompanied by fear. 
3Do not let your beauty be that outward adorning of the arranging of the 
hair or wearing of gold or putting on of fine apparel– 4but let it be the 
hidden person of the heart, with the incorruptible ornament of a gentle 
and quite spirit, which is very precious in the sight of God. 5For in this 
manner, in former times, the holy women who trusted in God also adorned 
themselves, being submissive to their own husbands, 6as Sarah obeyed 
Abraham, calling him lord, whose daughter you are if you do good and are 
not afraid with any terror. 7Likewise, you husbands, dwell with them, that 
is with your wives, with understanding, giving honor to the wife, as to 
the weaker vessel, and being heirs together of the grace of life, that 
your prayers may not be hindered. 
 
Here the Bible ends this whole subject of talking about the husband / wife 
relationship by ultimately connecting it together in a spiritual level and 
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saying your prayer life is effected by the quality and the well being of 
your home life. And then it goes on immediately to say: 
 
And likewise, 
 
Or excuse me. 
 
Finally… 
 
Let’s sum all this stuff up we’ve been talking about on relationships and 
it’s something that started way back over in the end of chapter of 1, but 
as we’re coming down here he’s saying, now let’s talk about all of this 
and he gives us just a grocery list, as though it were, of things that are 
to be a part of the real relationships of life. But while nowhere in this 
passage when it speaks of a wife and her relationship to her husband or a 
husband and her relationship to a…and, his relationship to his wife as 
being one defined by love, that is a quality and that is a property that 
is described in the husband / wife relationship in other passages of 
Scripture. For instance, if you’ll keep your hand in 1st Peter 3 and turn 
over a few pages back to the left to the book of Ephesians chapter 5, we 
read another significant portion of Scripture on the subject of the 
husband / wife relationship. [pause] And here the Bible says, in Ephesians 
chapter 5, actually beginning in verse 1, which is the context of the 
entire 5th chapter of Ephesians. In verse 1, he’s talking to all Christ’s 
followers, married and unmarried, yoked and unyoked, as though it were and 
here as he speaks to all Christ’s followers this is what he said: 
 
Therefore be followers of God as dear children. And walk in… 
 
What? 
 
…love,… 
 
That’s not Philadelphia. That is the word that literally means walk in an 
intimate caring love for others. It’s the word “agape” that is used to 
speak of the kind of love that God has for us and we are to have for Him. 
And so the Bible says, 
 
…walk… 
 
Literally live your life, 
 
…in love, as Christ also loved us and has given Himself for us, an 
offering and a sacrifice to God for a sweet-smelling aroma. 
 
Literally the Bible is saying that this quality of love is a part of the 
very nature and character of God and anybody who is truly a Christ 
follower will manifest the reality of their relationship with Christ by 
living in their relationships, whatever they may be, husband/wife 
relationships; brother/sister relationships; friendship relationships they 
will manifest that same character of love toward others. But having set 



  4  Facing Relationships With Reality: Real Love 

6/10/16   pjy 

that as the standard then down in Ephesians chapter 5 and verse 25, the 
Bible zero’s in on the husband and here’s what it says: 
 
25Husbands, love your wives, just as Christ also loved the church and gave 
Himself for it, 26that He might sanctify it and cleanse it with the washing 
of water by the word, 27that He might present it to Himself a glorious 
church, not having spot or wrinkle or any such thing, but that it should 
be holy and without blemish. 28So husbands ought to love their own wives as 
their own bodies; he who loves his wife loves himself. 29For no one ever 
hated his own flesh, but nourishes and cherishes it, just as the Lord does 
the church. 30For we are members of His body, of His flesh and of His 
bones. 31“For this reason a man shall leave his father and mother and be 
joined to his wife, and the two shall become one flesh.” 32This is a great 
mystery, but I speak concerning Christ and the church. Nevertheless let 
each of you in particular so love his own wife as himself, and let the 
wife see that she respects her husband. 
 
Now, I’ve read 2 rather lengthy passages of Scripture, but I think you see 
them as parallel passages. Peter is describing this relationship as being 
one in which the wife is to respect and to honor the role of her husband 
and then he says husband you in turn are to honor your wife. But then Paul 
comes along over here and says, under the same inspiration of the Spirit, 
husband the whole issue in your life is your love for your wife. 
Interestingly enough, neither 1st Peter 3 nor Ephesians 5 ever commands a 
wife to love her husband. In fact, only in the book of Titus, the only 
reference you ever find to a…, for a wife being told to love her husband, 
in the Bible is in the book of Titus chapter 2, verses 1 thru 5 where it 
talks about older women teach…teaching younger women to love their husband 
and to take care of their children. But this issue and this responsibility 
of love is an establishment of a standard that no human being, no man can 
ever attain to and yet the Bible says, men, this is what your life is 
gonna be measured by, whether you love your wife as Christ loved the 
church. So guys, it’s on you tonight. The weight is on your shoulder. We 
think of, so often, in the characterization of women as them being the 
kind, tender, caring, expressive ones and they are. But listen guys, the 
Bible’s weight of love falls on our shoulders and we are to be real men 
who express real love in our homes, with our friends as followers of Jesus 
Christ. And so there is a very strong statement here being made to men and 
to husbands in particular and while no man can ever attain into that 
standard of measure, not one of us can ever diminish the fact that 
Jesus…that the Word of God clearly says that we are too so love one 
another. I think there’s a natural outtake to all of this and the outtake 
is, is that no wife, or woman would have problem respecting and honoring a 
man who loves her like Jesus loves the church. It’s really not an issue. 
That’s why when Ephesians 5:33 says: 
 
Nevertheless let each of you… 
 
That is men. 
 
…in particular so love his own wife as himself, and let the wife see that 
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she respects here husband. 
 
When a man loves a woman like that, that kind of love breeds respect and 
when she respects him and encourages him in turn, he loves her. 
 
So I say all of that to be true to what the text says about the subject of 
the husband / wife relationship; of what is presented in the Scripture 
there in the book of Peter and in the book of Ephesians, drawing the 
parallels between that role and relationship and the love that God 
intends. And while the word love, one again, is not used in 1st Peter 3, 
you cannot read this text and what it is asking of a woman and what it is 
asking of a man in a marriage relationship and miss the fact that this 
text has the concept of real love written all over it. So I bring you a 
very simple question for us to investigate in this text tonight. When is 
love real? When is it real? What does real love look like? Beginning with 
the specific picture of the marriage, but then going into our lives when 
we talk about love and reality relationships, what does real love look 
like? Well, I believe 1st Peter 3 gives us the picture and I wanna be sure 
that you get the picture. Okay? So lets begin to develop this picture 
together because I believe that if there’s anything that the Bible is 
teaching us in 1st Peter 3, 1 thru 7, it’s teaching that love is real when: 
 
Number 1, it REFLECTS RESPONSIBILITY, when it reflects responsibility. The 
heart of real love in a human relationship is to value another person in 
such a way that you would never request or desire them to compromise 
what’s best for them to do something just because you want them to. Real 
love is not getting somebody else to do something for you. Real love is 
valuing a person to such a level that you would never compromise them, 
never ask them to do anything that would not be ultimately best for them 
because you value that person. Obviously the word talks about valuing here 
in 1st Peter 3:7 when it says: 
 
Likewise, you husbands, dwell with them,… 
 
With your wife. 
 
…with understanding, giving honor to the wife… 
 
When the Bible says husband love your wives and the Bible says husbands 
honor your wife it’s really saying the same think. Because what you truly 
love, you honor, you value because real love heightens the value of a 
person it doesn’t lower the value of a person. That’s why this whole idea 
of reality romance that we see on TV is, frankly, a farce. It’s not real 
love, because it’s not based on reflecting responsibility, it’s based on 
indulging lust, it’s based on having some sort of a spirit that ultimately 
says, I want what’s best for me so you give it to me and that’s not what 
real love is. Real love honors another person. True love, as the Bible 
describes in Ephesians 5, is selfless and sacrificial. It literally is 
willing to bear the strife’s as Jesus did for us for the well being of 
another. So interestingly enough, nowhere in the Bible when you read about 
love, do you read about love being a feel good experience. Now, the Bible 
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doesn’t separate love and feeling, the Bible gives all kinds of emotional 
descriptions of what it means to love. But when the Bible talks about the 
subject of love, the essence of love, the Bible never pictures and depicts 
as though love were some kind of a feeling or a feel good issue. It is 
ultimately something that is an attitude that acts on behalf of the well 
being of others. That’s what makes a mother get up in the middle of the 
night when a baby is crying, not because it feels good to do it, but 
because she’s willing to act on behalf of the well being of another, 
because real love reflects responsibility. Real love finds a way to meet 
the need, even if, in meeting that need it is never ultimately returned or 
appreciated. You see real love is a love that says, I’m going to do what 
is best for another, not what’s best for me. And guys again, when the 
Bible says, 
 
Husbands love your wives as Christ loved the church. 
 
It is putting a great big weight on your shoulders and saying, hey, it’s 
not about you! It’s about what you are to be for another person and that 
is so hard because the natural inclination of every man and woman born 
under Adam is to think that all of life is about me. I think one of the 
hardest things I had to learn in the early days, learn…learning since the 
early days of my marriage [pause for slight congregation laughter] has 
been how much marriage is a mirror that reflects what a selfish person I 
really am. And yet real love is described in the Bible as a love that 
sacrifices and gives. You see, in our world we talk a lot about negotiated 
love. I’ll scratch your back if you’ll scratch my back. That’s negotiated 
love, but that’s not the kind of love that the Bible describes. The kind 
of love that the Bible describes is a challenge and is a picture that 
offers the best for others. And by the way, while it doesn’t say, wives 
love your husbands, look at what it says to the woman here in 1st Peter 3, 
it says, you are to so live in such a way as a believing wife that the 
beauty of your internal character, we talked about real beauty last week 
and what real beauty is, but it says you are to have such real beauty from 
your internal character that even if you have a husband who doesn’t 
believe, he might be won because of the quality of the character of your 
life. You see what the Bible is saying there is the fact that a wife who 
loves God and truly loves her husband, when she falls in love with Christ 
she’s not finding a way to get rid of that husband, she’s finding a way to 
be more of what she needs to be to that husband. And a husband who loves 
Christ when the love of Christ is in him, is going to find a way to be 
much more of what he needs to be for his wife. You see when the Bible 
says: 
 
God so love the world… 
 
It’s not talking about a feeling. It’s talking about an attitude, an 
attitude that says, I will respond to the deepest need and if ever there 
were a picture, Jesus reflected responsibility for 2nd Corinthians 5:21 
says: 
 
God made Him who knew no sin to become sin for us, that we might become 
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the righteousness of God in Him. 
 
That was Jesus taking the responsibility for my sin that I might have the 
opportunity to be forgiven in His name. So what is love, real love? Real 
love reflects responsibility. 
 
There’s something else that real love does and that is that real love 
EXPENDS ENERGY. In the Bible, most often, love is a verb. It’s an action, 
it’s something that is happening, something that is doing and as you study 
the Scriptures you see there is an active sense in which love is expressed 
through serving, through caring… < turn tape >  …and meeting the needs of 
another and those of the expressions of what real love looks like. And 
there are many different ways that we can expend and extend the energy of 
our lives to demonstrate that the love that we have for Christ and for 
others is real love. Love reflects responsibility but love, real love 
expends energy and the secret in life to healthy growing relationships is 
learning how to expend the energy of your life in the interest of the 
needs of another person. 
 
Dr. Gary Chapman has now written three books on the subject of Love 
Languages. One of those books is actually referenced tonight in your a…, 
Connection Worship Guide. It’s called The Love Language of God and it’s a 
marvelous a…, marvelous work. He has love languages for couples how…love 
languages for parents of teenagers, of children and a…, it really a…a… 
fabulous series of works. But basically the premise of what Dr. Chapman 
says and by the way those resources are in our bookstore and I want you to 
know that the reason that I feature resources from the bookstore in this 
service is I want you to know that we have things here that can build the 
life skills and the relational skills of your life. This isn’t about 
promoting the bookstore, this is about letting our bookstore be a ministry 
to our lives and through our lives to our community. It’s one of the 
greatest ministries that we have here are the resources, the life 
resources that are made available here and I’m so thankful for that. But 
this book called The Love Languages by Dr. Gary Chapman identifies 5 
DIFFERENT KINDS OF LANGUAGES, LOVE LANGUAGES that are significant to each 
of us. And so I’m gonna take time, some of you’ve read them, but I am 
gonna take time to say that is love, real love expends energy, we need to 
ask ourselves what kind of energy needs to be expended in the 
relationships of my life?  
 
Well, one of the types of energy that needs to be expended, one of the 
love languages is that that would be know as WORDS OF AFFIRMATION, words 
of affirmation. That is saying good things, kind things, needed things to 
people over and over. It’s positive praise. It’s the statement of 
affection. It is the affirmation of the spoken word. It’s what the Bible 
means in 1st, or excuse me in the book of Proverbs, chapter 15 and verse 4 
the Bible says: 
 
A wholesome tongue is a tree of life, But perverseness in it breaks the 
spirit. 
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Did you know that words can kill? That words can give life or that words 
can destroy. Some of you tonight, just hearing me say that, it just turns 
as though it were, that, that the internal a…, particles of your life of 
things that have been said to you, that have hurt you and injured you by 
people that you loved and that you needed the affirmation of their love 
with you and that’s why we need to understand that some people in 
particular are driven by the need for words of affirmation. For some 
people this is their love language. You can do many other things but what 
really tells them that you love them is when you give them a word of 
comfort, a word of cheer, a word of affection. But thas…those words are 
only valuable if they are sincere and if they are true. People know 
whether or not you’re sincere. Just saying things that doesn’t matter, but 
saying things that express love can make all the difference in someone’s 
life. So some of us have the love language that are called the words of 
affirmation. 
 
For other people there’s the love language of PHYSICAL TOUCH, physical 
touch. A pat on the back, a hug, a kiss, an embrace, a holding of the 
hand; physical touch is a powerful way to express love and in fact touch 
is a very powerful influence in life. We all have the need of being 
touched. I never go through a season, a flu season, in ministry; this has 
happened now for I guess at least the last decade of my life as a pastor 
in various churches in Florida and being here. I’ve never been through a 
flu season where I didn’t get notes through the offering plate saying, why 
in the world do you have us turn and shake hands with all those people in 
church? [pause for slight congregation laughter] And I’ve had many people 
tell me we all need to hand out gloves. I’ve tried to imagine that. Okay 
it’s time to welcome, would you please put your gloves on so we could each 
say hello to one another and not spread the germs, you know? Sincerely, I, 
I have had major criticism over that come my way at every church I’ve been 
in. Yes, including Prestonwood, cause I get the opportunity to tell people 
to shake hands, so I get the letters. You know, those are the ones that 
come to me. But the reality is, do you know why so often we tell people to 
shake hands? Because there are people who the only time that they are 
touched in a positive affirming way is when they come in a gathering like 
this and someone holds their hand, shakes their hand and says thank you 
for coming, God bless you, I’m glad to see you. That’s precious, it’s a 
good thing. Now, wash your hands, you know, let’s all do good things and 
not make each other sick and if you’ve got a cold don’t go, AC-CHOO, hi 
how you doin, great to see you. Don’t do that kind of stuff, okay? But 
what I am saying is that physical touch is needed. Now I’m not talking 
about sex here, okay? That is an intimate part of the marital relationship 
and there’s a role and a place, but that’s not what we’re talking about 
here. Physical touch is a means of communicating love and value to others, 
physical touch. 
 
Third, QUALITY TIME, for some people their language of love is quality 
time. Now many of you are thinking, okay, I always hear that term quality 
time, what does that really mean? Well, let me qualify it, if I may. 
Quality time simply means that you’re with someone and you’re giving them 
your attention, not just association. You can have association with 
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somebody and spend time with somebody and not give them your attention. 
What makes time quality time is when you are attentive to the same thing, 
to the same need, to the same experience together and it’s the issue of 
attention that makes the difference. I know as a dad, one of the things 
that I’ve had to really think about, because I tend to be always multi-
tasking. Wherever I’m going I’m always doin 3 things at once and I have a 
tendency every time I get in my car with one of my children, my daughter 
in particular, my son doesn’t ride with me much anymore, but with my 
daughter I have a tendency to pop my phone in the cradle and start dialing 
numbers and getting voice mail and doin that kind of thing. You know I’ve 
just really had to say to myself, don’t, this is time that you have to 
connect and this is time that you need to give attention and this is time 
that is important. It was in the movie, Mr. Holland’s Opus, that Richard 
Dryfus ultimately came to the conclusion that life is what happens to you 
when you’re making other plans. Now that was Mr. Holland’s Opus, that was 
not What About Bob, that happened too in Bob, but if…if any of you saw 
that movie but a…, life is what happens to you when you’re makin other 
plans. And the reason that quality time matters is because when you spend 
time with people, your mate, your children, your friends, sometimes the 
way that you grow in a relationship is just what happens to you when 
you’re doin other things. It’s the conversation that came that you didn’t 
plan. It’s the experience that you shared that you couldn’t have provided, 
it’s because you had time together and quality time is a powerful way of 
sharing real love. 
 
And then for some of us our love language is not just words of 
affirmation, physical touch or quality time. For some people their love 
language is ACTS OF SERVICE. They don’t say a lot, they just do a lot. 
They love to find things to do. Whenever I talk about the love language 
being acts of service I can never get beyond a…, my own father. My dad is 
a…, he’s…he’s an expressive person but his love language is acts of 
service and I guess one of the greatest things that I’ve learned to 
cherish and to value in life from him was the fact that he has always been 
a person who found a way to serve me, to serve our family and to serve 
others. Tomorrow’s his birthday, I was thinking about him today and one of 
the greatest memories that I have of my dad is the fact that when I was in 
seminary I was going to school, full course load, Connie was working at a 
hospital and often, you know, doing swing shifting as a nurse. Sometimes 7 
to 3, 3 to 11, 11 to 7 and so life was always in…in turmoil with that 
schedule. But my job was throwing 358 papers every morning before 6 am and 
I will never forget the number of mornings that I got up and drove on a 
parking lot with the temperature being about 30º and seein my dad’s 
headlights show up on that parking lot and say, I’ll take half of these 
and he’d go throw those papers with me. Now my dad had a job, my dad had 
no reason to help me. But you know why he did that? Because he loved me 
and his way of saying to me that he loved me was through that act of 
service and I’ll never forget, I mean it was just, it was a horrible 
mundane thing to do, day after day after day. You’d have to roll em up, 
you’d have to put em in bags, throw em out the window of the car, you 
know? Drive with your knees, I mean it was a wild thing at 3 o’clock, 4 
o’clock in the morning, you know. I never will forget snow though, snow 
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was incredible, you toss it out there in that little thing it’d look like 
that little Norelco commercial, you know, it’s slide down the driveway. It 
was pretty neat. But anyway, great life experience, acts of service. 
 
And then for some people, their love language is GIVING OF GIFTS. Some 
people are just born wrappers and I’m not talking about music. They’re 
born wrappers, they just love to wrap stuff it…you know, isn’t it amaze 
you that some people show up at anything and everything and they always 
have a gift. It’s because their love language is lo…is gifts. They love to 
shower other people with gifts. It’s the way they say to people, you 
matter to me, you’re valuable to me and while a gift can never take the 
place of all expressions of real love, real love can be expended and 
shared through the giving of gifts. And so the secret of real love is 
finding and knowing what your love language is and even more importantly, 
the love language of your mate, of your children and of your friends and 
meeting them at that point of need. You see real love expends energy. 
 
There’s something else that I want you to see and I’m just gonna touch 
this briefly because I’ve already talked on it before. Re…love is real 
when it ACTS APPROPRIATELY, when it acts appropriately. 1st Corinthians 13, 
the chapter on love in the Bible makes it very clear that the love of God 
and the love that God requires is very specific in what it is and what it 
is not. And in the New Living translation I wanna just take a minute and 
read that. I love what it says, it says: 
 
4Love, is not jealous or boastful or proud or rude. 5Love does not demand 
it’s own way. Love is not irritable and it keeps no record of when it has 
been wronged. 6It is never glad about injustice but it rejoices whenever 
the truth wins out. 
 
I’d just ask you to open your Bibles sometimes to 1st Corinthians 13, 
verses 3 through 5 and then look at the reality love shows on television 
and look at what real love is and ask yourself, do these 2 reconcile? 
Because so much of what we talk about as being love acts inappropriately, 
it is not love and it’s amazing how many times our actions betray the 
reality of love in our heart. Real love acts appropriately. 
 
A final thing, real love reflects responsibility, real love expends 
energy, real love acts appropriately and real love LASTS WITH LONGEVITY. 
Love is not some passing storm system. We live in a world that seems to 
define love as being a storm system; high alert, strong winds, lotta 
damage. I mean you know what it was like around here last night. If you 
were had on the television, boy they had tornado watches out and the wind 
was blowin and, and every few minutes the weather people were comin on and 
that’s what love is in our culture. It’s like a storm, it blows in and, 
and everybody’s caught up in it and everybody’s talking about it and then 
it blows out and the damage is done and it’s over. That is not real love. 
That’s feeling, that’s emotion, that’s activity, but sadly the cyclical 
pattern that has become such a norm in the relationships today is not 
love. Thousands of dollars are spent every year on elaborate plans for 
weddings for people that just don’t last very long. Could it be that we’ve 
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bought in to the party, that we’ve gotten caught up in the storm and that 
we failed to realize what really makes love last. You see the very nature 
of God is different and when we connect our lives to God and to His Spirit 
of true and genuine love then that very character becomes our character 
and the thing that defines the love of God is that the love of God never 
fails. 1st Corinthians chapter 13, verse 7 again says: 
 
Love never gives up. 
Love never loses faith. 
Love is always hopeful and endures through every circumstance. 
 
Real love lasts in it’s longevity. So are you gettin the picture of what 
real love looks like tonight? Are you seeing the difference? It’s…it’s 
right here in the way in which we see this husband/wife relationship in 1st 
Peter 3. There’s responsibility of a believing wife even if she has an 
unbelieving husband in caring for him and there’s a responsibility for a 
husband to honor and to treasure his wife. There’s an energy being 
expended in these relationships towards one another and there’s never a 
sense of acting inappropriately, but there’s an appropriateness to the 
roll and the function and the responsibility and ultimately it is a 
relationship that is just defined and presented and is secure and it 
lasts. That’s marriage, but that’s also the life of a Christ follower and 
so I wanna be sure that the picture is clear. Love is real! You got it? 
R-E-A-L when it reflects responsibility, when it expends energy, when it 
acts appropriately and when it lasts with longevity. That’s what real love 
looks like. And there’s only one way that you can have that kind of love 
and that is to have your life and your heart and your relationships 
connected through a relationship with Jesus Christ. 
 
Ecclesiastes chapter 4 is a fabulous text on the subject of human 
relationship and whether you apply it to friendship or whether you apply 
it to marriage there is a secret that is found in Ecclesiastes chapter 4 
beginning in verse 9. It says: 
 
9Two are better than one, Because they have a good reward for their labor. 
10For if they fall, one will lift up his companion, But woe to him who is 
alone when he falls, For he has no one to help him. 11And again, if two lie 
down together, they will keep warm; But how can one be warm alone? 12Though 
one may be overpowered by another, two can withstand him 
 
But here’s the secret. 
 
A threefold cord is not quickly broken. 
 
I’m reading that and every time I read that I see 2, 1 + 1 = 2, 1 plus 1, 
1 companion, 1 defender, 1 friend but in the end it says a threefold cord. 
What does it mean? Well, it means the very thing that happens when you 
braid hair. Any of you who have little girls know the joy of braiding 
their hair. But dad’s learn very quickly that if you just take 2 and try 
to wrap em up you are in big trouble, cause you have to get a brush and 
get it out and it’s all knurled up and not because you can’t braid 2 
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strands of hair, did you know that? The way you braid is you take 3 
strands and it’s the 3rd strand that seemingly disappears in the process 
that hold the other 2 together and that’s why the Bible says, 
 
I speak to you of a great mystery concerning Christ in the church. See 
then that every husband so love his wife as himself and every wife so 
respect her husband. 
 
Because we in our relationships are the picture of Christ in the church. 
Every marriage is to be a reflection of Jesus. Every friendship is to be a 
reflection of Jesus and what makes it happen and what makes relationships 
real is having the one who can bring real love into that relationship and 
His name is Jesus. 
 
 


